Update from the Gym/Kitchen Committee:

I wanted to bring everyone up to date on the Gym/Kitchen project.

The work on the Gym will begin on December 17. This will include a new floor, new lighting, new acoustics, new basketball backboards that will crank up and down and a new wall that will create additional storage space.

As you may know, the original plans called for a commercial kitchen to be built in the north east corner of the Gym. However, after researching this, the committee felt that the expense, which could reach \$200,000, was not justified at this time. The space is being held in case the decision is made at a later date to proceed with the kitchen in that space.

The committee has agreed to look into exploring our options with the existing kitchen and MPR. We will be meeting with a kitchen consultant after the first of the year to explore these options. If we decide to move in that direction the hope is this project would include expansion of the existing kitchen and redoing the MPR including removal of the carpeting and stage area.

Tom Bosanko Committee Chair